I attended my first convention this year in Atlanta, Georgia September 20-25, 2016.  Since it was my first time I took the standard schedule of attending the majority of athlete meetings as well as a few extra to expand my outlook on USA swimming and become more informed for the LSC.  The meeting I attended outside of the “mandatory” athlete meetings was for convention first timers, Russell Mark: what’s new in swimming technique, Open water swimming seminar, and Foundation Luncheon.  Along with the meetings I attended social events like community service, bowling with other athlete reps, and the Foundation Luncheon.  The most important of all things I did at the convention was sit in on the Central Zone meetings and HOD meeting, which gave me insight into what our zone is pursuing as well as all of USA swimming.  

The convention was a learning experience from informing athletes about proper meeting etiquette with Robert Rules to hearing how the top end of USA swimming runs with a few national team members talking.  It gave me the opportunity to meet people that are more than willing to answer questions about pursuing getting our LSC on the right track to being more competitive and creating a stronger, more stable, fair governing body.  While I was in Atlanta for the convention, even though most of my time I was attending meetings at the Regency Hyatt Hotel, I did attend a few practices in the morning at Georgia Tech and with Swim Atlanta.  For half a day the athlete reps went to the Georgia Aquarium and went out for lunch.  We ate out a few times but with limited time we stayed within the vicinity of the hotel. 


Overall the USAS convention was a fun learning experience that put you to work but really gave me the opportunity to make connections within the USA swimming governing body as well as the opportunity to meet great friends.  I enjoyed the Georgia Tech pool and the Foundation Luncheon, Community Service, and Athlete social off site.  Walking away from this great experience I am ready to bring back what I learned to our LSC and start integrating this into our own governing body.  From what I learned at convention and heard from my other fellow athlete reps I see th future of our LSC with stronger athlete representation, more social media use, and more efficiently run meets, and will look into bringing open water swimming to our LSC.  I am already looking forward and ready to go to my second convention in Dallas, Texas 2017.
